
Bill 1313 – January 24, 2021 

I am in opposition to this bill which would make a woman guilty of murder for having an abortion. This is 

outrageous! While I myself would not have an abortion (but who knows if I was raped, I may have a 

different opinion), I believe it is a women’s right to have one in the first 3 months of her pregnancy. This 

bill is extremely narrow minded! 

Sincerely, Mary Niehaus, 2438 Lilac Lane, Fargo, ND 


